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Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 17th December 2018 at 19:00 at the 

St Laurence Centre, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr K Wilkins
Cllr J Warns, Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr G Abbott, Cllr G Nurden, Cllr M Snowling, Cllr J Warne, Cllr G Buckley, Cllr L Britt
Parish Clerk: C Dickson


	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.  
The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting.
	

	2018-0214

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr R Price (prior engagement), Cllr A Free (unwell)
	

	2018-0215
	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

Cllr Nurden and Cllr Snowling – Planning items relating to Broadland DC
	

	2018-0216
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

It was resolved, with 1 abstention, that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 26th November 2018 be approved.
	

	2018-0217 
	Actions from the Minutes (Not on the Agenda)

2018-0156: see item 2018-0229
2018-0189: see item 2018-0229
2018-0200 - Cllr Warns and the Clerk submitted an objection to planning application 20171386.
2018-0203 - a letter expressing interest in purchasing the allotment and Countryside Park land has yet to be sent*

2018-0206 - a potential candidate for tree warden has come forward.  The Clerk is meeting him next week*
	*Clerk

	2018-0218
	Public Participation

The members of the public wished the Council a Merry Christmas but had no comments.
	

	2018-0219
	Chairman’s Report

As we come to the end of what has been a challenging but progressive year I have reflected on the further excellent work that this Council has delivered in 2018.

At the start of the year in February we held a public meeting when we discussed plans to deliver a 3G sports pitch near to Berryfields, supported by a S106 agreement in relation to the Brooms development. Substantial progress on this project has been made and we are confident in delivering this exciting project next year.

Unfortunately our clerk Sharon became ill in March and had to take extended sick leave to undergo treatment, but I am pleased to report that she will return to work early in the New Year. We have been fortunate to have had the services of our interim clerk Claudia since April which means that we have continued to deliver services to the village to the best of our ability. I am indebted to Claudia for all her hard work and expertise. 

I am delighted that our community facilities including the Countryside Park and Cremer’s Meadow have continued to flourish with support of dedicated councillors, friends and volunteers. These facilities are very well utilised and include regular users of the allotments, parkrun, and dog walkers alike. It is a real delight to see so many members of our community using these facilities. 

Much of the work of the council is unsung and I would like to pay tribute to the work and effort of our parish councillors, all undertaken in a voluntary capacity.
I have no doubt that the forthcoming year will be challenging but hopefully rewarding and we must also take account of parish council elections in May.

I would like to wish our clerks and all members of the council, and members of our village community a very Happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.
	

	2018-0220
	Land Management 
No report was provided this month. Details of the recent Land Management Committee meeting will be presented to the January Parish Council meeting.

Cremer’s Meadow
Cllr Buckley updated the Council: work on the fallen trees has been completed.  There is a half days work left to tidy up.  The Friends of Cremer’s produced some Christmas cards and calendars with prints of the Meadow painted by a local artist.  All the calendars have sold.
	

	2018-0221
	Memorial Hall Trustees report

The Memorial Hall are considering a proposal to take over the Youth Shelter and are investigating issues to do with design, use and security, and the costs involved.

The process to recruit a new Admin Assistant is nearly complete.  3 candidates were interviewed and the successful person will be notified shortly. They will work 12 hours per week.
	

	2018-0222
	Planning – Household

20181885 - erection of 1 self-build dwelling (outline)(revised proposal) at land at 11 Station New Road, NR13 5PQ.  It was agreed to endorse the previous objection, with 2 abstentions, adding that if the application were to be approved would like: a TPO be followed; the home blends in with the woodland and environment setting; the development can more than accommodate, with minimal impacts on, the aboricultural interest of the site; residents of the new building contribute to the upkeep of the private road.
20181966 – dropping the curb to create vehicular access at Kale Cottage,17 The Street, NR13 5AA. The Council had  no objections, with 2 abstentions.

	

	2018-0223
	Budget and Precept 2019/20

The budget and precept were presented to the Council.  An increase in precept to £99,011 was agreed.  The Band D tax base figures used in the calculations were the draft figures.  The final Band D tax base of 1656 means the increase in precept will be £6.69 per Band D property, equivalent to an increase of £0.13 per week.  Clerk to confirm the adjusted tax base.*
	*Clerk

	2018-0224
	CDROB Meeting Report

Cllr Britt reported on the last meeting on the 30th November.  There was a good turnout and was a positive meeting. 
It is hoped that Parkrun can be included in future CDROB meetings.
“Walking in Brundall” is a possible project.  A query was raised regarding a footpath past East Hills giving pedestrian access to the river. It would be nice for residents to be able to walk to look at the river but there does not appear to be a footpath any more. Cllr Thorpe reported that there used to be a footpath through the marina but when the road was moved the footpath was lost.  Evidence needs to be gathered from residents about use of a footpath. As a first step a letter will be sent to the Marina asking if they have any information.*
CDROB is going to try to engage other groups for ideas for the recreation land on LEMH.
	*Clerk

	2018-0225
	3G Football Pitch
A change of approach, at the recommendation of the consultants, has been taken with the project now about to go out to tender so that the successful bidder can take it through the planning process and have more control.  There are only 2 or 3 companies capable of doing the whole project.  The tender documents will be sent to interested parties before Christmas and there is a submission deadline of early February.  This means we are still on track for it to be built next year.  The 20m of Cemetery land has now been deconsecrated.
The Brooms contribution will be paid in one lump sum when we request it.  Brooms are responsible for burying the overhead cables, and have a date in February/March for that to be completed.

The plans were discussed at the CDROB meeting.  The undeveloped area next to the car park has been tentatively designated as a youth recreation area and a consultation will be held to garner ideas from local youngsters.  Ideas could include using the spoil from the football pitch to create a skate park/BMX track. 
	

	2018-0226
	Corporate Logo

This item was deferred to the next meeting.
	

	2018-0227
	Email and Website

The Council discussed the initial costs of setting up the designated Council emails and potential ongoing costs. Clerk to request email and new website costs for the next year.*

It was agreed to return the Clerk being the primary contact for the Council.  

The Clerk will investigate a mini domain for emails for the Clerk and those that want Parish Council only emails.*
	*Clerk
*Clerk

	2018-0228
	YCMA Youth Project Proposal
The Council discussed a proposal from YMCA for mobile youth workers for 1 ½ to 2 hours per week with the costs to be shared between Brundall and Acle Parish Councils.  The Council felt the scheme was a bit nebulous, with not enough information provided to detail what the scheme was offering.  It was felt a better way forward would be to engage with the Church Youth Group and the Memorial Hall first to see if the 3 groups together can tap into the youth voice in Brundall.  The Council should consider what issues need tackling before engaging youth workers.  It was felt the Memorial Hall is key to reaching the youngsters that do not go to the Church group.
	

	2018-0229
	Traffic and Highways Issues

The Clerk and Cllr Abbott met with Paul Sellick from Norfolk County Council Highways.  Double yellow lines are no longer provided, and haven’t been since 2012.  White T-bars can be painted alongside dropped curbs and there is a suitable position for one on Postwick Lane to create a passing place.  They are as enforceable as double yellow lines.  
It was suggested that the Speed Watch be contacted to ask for the SAM2 sensor be placed on Postwick Lane.*

Cllr Free has arranged to visit the school to talk to the school council about speeding and a possible Walk to School initiative.
	*Clerk

	2018-0230
	Finance

Bills for payment for December 2018 – £17,398.07.  It was agreed not to pay the ENTUA subscription and one Broadland DC invoice for waste services at the Memorial Hall.  This invoice will be returned to Broadland.  The remaining invoices, totalling £17,069.12, were approved, signed by Cllr Wilkins.  The payments made in November 2018 were confirmed by Cllr Nurden.
The insurance renewal is due in January.  The Clerk had not received an alternative quote from a broker so it was agreed to delegate the renewal decision to the Clerk, and Cllrs Wilkins and Britt.*
There were no Grant or Donation requests received. 
	*Clerk, Cllr Wilkins, Cllr Britt

	2018-0231
	Clerk’s Correspondence
The Clerk reported receiving notification that bus services 292, 293, 294 and 730, currently being operated by Our Hire/Our Bus, are being withdrawn from the 20th January 2019.
The Council received the first Broads Society newsletter.  It highlighted that the Broads Authority have proposed that their Executive Area be extended to cover the whole of the 93 parishes in which the Broads Authority overlaps the current District and Borough Councils.  This mainly affects planning.  The Council expressed concerns and agreed that the Clerk, Cllr Britt and Cllr Warns would submit an objection to the proposal.*

Broadland DC have confirmed that they no longer empty the green bin at the Cemetery if it is not placed at the curbside.  They apologised for not informing the Council of this change but going forward this is the procedure.  Cllrs Warne and Warns are looking at the entrance and car parking area at the Cemetery and will incorporate a new location for the bin.

Cllr Warns reported that responsibility for hedges encroaching onto footpaths is Highways and the Parish Council has no jurisdiction.
	*Clerk, Cllr Britt, Cllr Warns

	2018-0232

	Items for the next Agenda Meeting of the Parish Council
Corporate Logo
Bins
Advisory Committee - scrutiny remit/function
	

	2018-0233

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

28th January 2019 – 7pm St Laurence Rooms
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 

	
	

	
	


	Payments for December 2018
	

	
	

	Parish clerk costs
	£2,749.28

	Grass cutting monthly contract
	£547.96

	Street Lighting
	£12,797.41

	Handyman and cleaning
	£418.00

	Office expense
	£47.04

	Telephone
	£86.07

	Room Hire
	£146.67

	Cremers
	£43.14

	Refuse Collection
	£233.55

	
	 

	Total expenditure
	£17,069.12

	RECEIPTS FOR December 2018

	Precept
	

	Cemetery
	£720.00

	Allotments
	£206.25

	Cremer's cards and calendars
	285.00

	WW1 wreaths
	40.00

	
	 

	Total Income December 2018
	£1,251.25
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